
UT Health Science Center - RETIREES ASSOCIATION

POSTSCRIPTS
June, 2013

General Membership Meeting
WHEN:        Thursday, June 20, 2012

TIME:        11:30 AM - 1:30 PM
       
WHERE:     Room 305, Student Alumni Center

LUNCH:        

COST:       $9 (First time attendees receive  
       free meal.)
PARKING: Free parking in the garage next to  
  SAC. UTHSC ID required to  
  enter garage.

PROGRAM: Mongolia and the Gobi Desert:
  Presentation by Dr. Peter Jones

DO YOU HAVE NEWS?
Please send any items of interest for Postscripts to 
Carolyn Gibson, Editor. E Mail to cgibson@uthsc.

edu or mail to 2686 Meadow Hill Cove, 
Germantown, TN 31838.

           ID BADGES REQUIRED !!
Retirees must have UT ID Badges to enter the SAC 
and the Parking Garage.   Badges are free and may 
be procured at the UT Campus Police Office 

From the President

Reservations Only: Call Ida Mosby 
(901-315-0549, email idamosby@
yahoo.com) to make reservations on 
or before Monday, June 17. Family 
members and guests are welcome. 

Greetings Retirees

 Our next meeting will be June 20th at 11:30 in room 305 of the SAC.  
Dr. Peter Jones will talk about his recent journey to Mongolia.  Several years 
ago, Dr. Jones made a presentation to our group about his travels, and we were 
all captivated by his slides and descriptions.  Don’t miss the exciting June 
meeting.   Please remember to call in your reservation for lunch no later than 
Monday before the luncheon.  Please see the side bar to the left for informa-
tion on who to call for your reservations.   Meals are $9.00; first time retirees 
are free.   Any guest or spouse you bring will be charged the regular price for 
the meal.   We will be giving away several gift cards as door prizes.

 It is that time of year to elect new officers who will begin serving in 
September.  Steve Rowland will move to President, which will leave the Vice 
President position vacant.   I will move to Chairman of the Board.  The By-
laws require that Dianne Greenhill, current Chairman of the Board, take a year 
off.  We will miss her contributions to the Association and look forward to her 
returning to the Board in the fall of 2014.   We will need a new Treasurer to 
replace Morris Robbins who has served two terms in that position.  We also 
have several open At Large positions that need to be filled.  If you reside in 
this area, please consider serving in some capacity on the Board.   The Board 
meets the third Thursday in the second month of the quarter to plan the next 
meeting and to conduct other related business.  Meetings are held in room 315 
of the SAC at 10 AM.  Usually, the meetings last no more than an hour.

 Be sure to check to see if your dues are expired.  The $5.00 dues are 
payable annually.  For your convenience, you may pay $50.00 for a lifetime 
membership.  For dues questions, please email mrobbins@uthsc.edu.

 See you at the next luncheon.  Be sure to invite a friend or a fellow 
retiree. If you have questions or suggestions, please email me at 
swolf@uthsc.edu.

Sherrill Wolf
President

www.uthsc.edu/retirees



RECENT  RETIREES
CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME!!   

David Armbruster        Professor, Library
Linda Wallace               Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Janice Watkins             Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Phyllis Blackwell          Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Sharon McBride           Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Janette Sullivan            Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Marilyn Clay                Child Care Assistant, Childcare
Marsha Ewart               Director, Childcare
Alie Kanu                      Assistant Professor, Physiology
Andrea Crisler              Research Coordinator, Endocrinology
Johnny Crisler              Medical Technologist, Endocrinology
Thomas Bogue III        Alumni Program Director, Pharmacy
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REMINDERS:
*  UT Retirees may use the UT Recreation and Fit-
ness Center free of charge.  For hours of operation 
and other information, call 448-5612.
* ID Badges are required to enter the SAC and the 
UT Parking Garage.  Retirees may obtain badges at 
no charge at the UT Campus Police Office .   See 
Sgt. Avis before any Thursday luncheon meeting to 
have your free ID Badge made.
* Visit the UT Retirees webpage for current notices 
and for past issues of PostScripts. Go to: http://
www.utmem.edu/retirees  

In Memoriam
Leslie Robert Ballou, Ph.D
May 9, 2013    
Associate Professor, Medicine and Molecular Science

Robert D, Kirkpatrick, M.D.   
April 26, 2013           
Program Director and Chair, St. Francis Family Medicine Residency Program

Edwin Orr
May 5, 2013,
Mechanical Engineer, UT Physical Plant

Note of Condolence

      The members of the Retirees Board wish to acknowledge the years of ser-
vice given to the Retirees Association by Edwin Orr who passed away in May.  
Ed served many terms as a member of the Retirees Association Board; and, 
he and his wife, Hattie, were in regular attendance at Retiree meetings.  His 
loyalty and service will be missed.
      Ed retired from UTHSC as a mechanical engineer.  A veteran of World War 
II, Ed was also active as a leader in the Chickasaw Council of the Boy Scouts 
of America where he was the recipient of the Silver Beaver Award.
Ed is survived by a son, William E. (Bill) Orr of Arlington, TN, a daughter, Su-
san Hensley of Newport News VA, and a sister, Jacqueline Lindbeck of Bowie 
MD.  His wife, Hattie, preceded Ed in death.

2013 Board Meeting 
and 

Luncheon Schedule 
Mark your calendars!

 
 Luncheon Meeting: June 20, 2013

Board Meeting: August 15, 2013
 Luncheon Meeting: September 19, 2013

Board Meeting: November 14, 2013
 Luncheon Meeting: TBA

MONGOLIA & THE GOBI DESERT
 
 You are invited to join Peter Jones 
at 11:30 am on June 20, 2013 in room 302 
SAC when he will talk about his recent 
journey in Mongolia, Land of Blue Sky.  
Please join him as he and his wife travel by 
road and by air from the capital and larg-
est city, Ulaanbaatar (City of Red Hero), to 
ger camps in the Khogno Khaan mountains, 
at Khovsgol Lake, and the Gobi Desert.  
They stay in gers (traditional Mongolian 
felt tents) in these ger camps, experiencing 
the life of Mongolian nomads.  Even today 
about 30% of the estimated Mongolian 
population of 3.2 million are nomadic or 
semi-nomadic in a country that is similar in 
size to Alaska, and is the most sparsely pop-
ulated independent country in the world.
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Highlights
   On a cold March day, the UT Retirees received a warm welcome, a delicious lunch, and a grand tour of the 
new UTHSC College of Pharmacy building.   Dr. Marie Chisholm-Burns welcomed us and spoke about her 
role as the new Dean of the College.   A letter summarizing Dr. Chisholm-Burns first year as Dean is attached 
to this edition of PostScripts.   
   Pharmacy students took us on tours of the new building.  With 186,000 square feet, the building has four 
floors completed with two more floors and the basement yet to be finished.  The vision of Dr. Jim Eoff, a 
Pharmacy Museum is located on the ground floor and offers a fascinating trip to an “ole timey” drug store.  
    One hundred seventy five students are admitted to the college each year; approximately 60% are female.  
Students graduate to work in retail pharmacies, hospitals, clinics, clinical specialties, and in other scientific 
liaisons.  Focus is given to increasing research.  The College was awarded 3.3 million in NIH grant monies 
for 2012.    Please see the attached letter from Dr. Chisholm-Burns for greater detail about the accomplish-
ments and vision of the faculty and students of UTHSC College of Pharmacy.   
   Special thanks to Dr. Chisholm-Burns, the College of Pharmacy staff, and the students who made our visit 
and tour so memorable; we, along with you, are justifiably proud of the beautiful, new student-centered facil-
ity on our campus.  

Entry at 
UT College of Pharmacy






